
 

 
 
January 17, 2018 
Meeting of the Coalition of Local Health Officials 
 

 
Members Present:  

 
 
Public Health Division: Danna Drum 
 
Coalition of Local Health Officials: Morgan Cowling, Caitlin Hill 
 
CLHO Minutes 
Board approved the December CLHO Minutes. 
 
 

þ Baker – Nancy Staten  
þ Benton – Charlie Fautin 
þ Clackamas – Dawn Emerick 
☐ Clatsop – Mike McNickel 
☐ Columbia – Mike Paul 
☐ Coos – Florence Poutal-Stevens 
þ Crook – Muriel DeLaVergne-
Brown 
☐ Curry – Ben Cannon 
þ Deschutes – Hillary Saraceno 
þ Douglas – Bob Dannenhoffer 
☐ Grant – Jessica Winegar 
þ Harney – Jolene Cawlfield 
 

þ Hood River – Trish Elliot 
þ Jackson – Jackson Baures 
☐ Jefferson – Mike Baker 
☐ Josephine – Audrey Tiberio  
þ Klamath – Jennifer Little  
þ Lake – Judy Clarke 
þ Lane – Jocelyn Warren 
☐ Lincoln – Rebecca Austen  
þ Linn – Glenne Hughes 
☐ Malheur – Lindsey Atagi 
þ Marion – Pam Hutchinson 
þ Morrow – Sheree Smith 
þ Multco – Rachael Banks 
 

þ North Central PHD – Teri Thalhofer 
þ Polk – Katrina Rothenberger 
(PHAO Caucus Chair) 
☐ Tillamook – Marlene Putman 
þ Umatilla – Joseph Fiamara 
☐ Union – Carrie Brogoitti 
þ Washington – Tricia Mortell 
☐ Wheeler – Karen Woods 
þ Yamhill – Lindsey Manfrin  
 
þ HO Caucus – Pat Luedtke 
þ CLEHS Caucus – Joseph Fiumara 
☐ AOPHNS - vacant 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

DEQ Air Quality Stakeholder Recruitment to participate  
Matt Davis asked for volunteers to routinely (90 minute meetings 4-6 times per year) get a public health lens and 
help set DEQ agenda. Several LPHAs were interested in participating remotely. 
 
Early Learning Strategic Plan 
There is an early learning strategic plan online. System goals are the same as they had been. Reproductive health 
services were put into the new strategic plan. More information about implementation will come in the next week. 
There is also a bill to change the membership of the early learning council.  
 
County Health Rankings Follow-up Volunteer Recruitment 
CLHO was awarded county health rankings funds to help move the equity assessments LPHAs are doing into 
action by getting community input into the equity assessments. LPHAs can apply for $1100 grants to help with 
community engagement. Caitlin will send out applications shortly. 
 
Douglas County Update  
Douglas County has contracted out a lot of public health services and there are conversations happening about 
the possibility of moving the local public health authority to the Oregon Health Authority. Discussion that this 
impacts the whole public health system. Discussion that the lack of a Health and Human Services Manager at the 
Association of Oregon Counties has been difficult for counties. There are philosophical conversations about who 
pays for public health. 
 
OSBN - Standing Orders  
State Board of Nursing had a stakeholder meeting in December. Local Health Officials and CLHO Staff who 
attended observed that it was challenging to participate or provide input at the meeting. Gathered that the 
practice of standing orders in communities doesn’t fit under current law. Morgan working on getting a letter of 
support from health officers about the types of standing orders that are protecting communities.  



 

 
 
 
 
 

2019 Legislative Session Preview  
Billls were introduced on Monday. Currently reading bills. Committees start on Tuesday. A lot of the time will be 
spent on those bills. 
 
CLHO Meeting Schedule  
CLHO will have two in-person meetings during session – one in Salem and one in Portland. More to come. 
 
CLHO Legislative Committee recommendations  
CLHO Legislative Committee presented on bills that they want to take a stance on. Board approved. (Katrina 
Rothenberger abstained.) 
 
CLHO Strategic Planning Proposal 
There may be a CLHO Strategic Planning session in the spring. More to come. 
 
 


